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College of Micronesia – FSM 

All Campus Meeting)  

 

Committee or Working Group: Chuuk campus Students, faculty, and staff 
 

Date:  Nov. 04, 2015 

            Wednesday 

Time:  12:05 p.m. Location: Student Activities 

Center 

   

Attendance:  Kind Kanto, Marylene Bisalen, Lynn Sipenuk, Cecilia Oliveros, Sr. Erencia Saipweirik, 

Divine Lokopwe, Genevy Samuel, Ben Bambo Sr., Thelma Sam, Hattie Raisom, Ben Akkin, John 

Dungawin, Reagan Repen, Sosiro Adolif, Adauo Tom, Eselet Auputiw, Kalvin Assito, Alton Higashi, 

Nariano Narios, Miuty Nokar, Andita Meyshine, Marie Mori-Pitiol, Caren Enlet, Atkin Buliche, Roslin 

Reynold, Yosko Kim, Herner Braiel, Edson Asito, Kathryn Bisalen, Silivester Robert, Wilson Bisalen,  

Carlos Lukas, Jefferson Teruo, Kyle Kanto, Given Victus, and about 70-80 students 

Additional Attendees/Guests None 
 

Discussio/Information Sharing: 

 Emcee, Campus Dean Kind Kanto welcomed and thank all for attending this month’s all campus 
meeting of November 2015. 

 Opening prayer done by Reverend Miuty Nokar, Math Instructor. 

 CD and all who attended the meeting recited the College’s Mission Statement. 

 CD, on behalf of the Student Services Department informed everyone about early registration. He 

announced that early registration was open to continuing, returning, and new students. Before, only    

      continuing students could early register.  CD also announced that the COMET is scheduled to be  

      administered on Nov. 18
th
,  2015. 

                                                                     

 SBA – SBA Vice-President made two announcements:  SBA is sponsoring a regional volleyball 

tournament starting Nov. 09, 2015.  The second activity will be the “Academic Dice Game”. This 

would also start on Nov. 9, 2015.  

 

     CRE - Kalvin Assito, Community Resource and Development Agent, shared information on behalf 

     of CRE Coordinator Mike Abbe. For the past months, food demonstrations were 

     given by Hattie Raisom.  This time, she is now taking a break from food demonstrations as 

     she has been out in the community.  Therefore, Thelma Sam will share some things on sewing. 

     Thelma mentioned about learning how to sew which would be a source of income.  She encourages 

     students and those who are interested, to come to her office.  She sews shirts, muumuus, and shorts. 

 

 Acting Instructional Coordinator Sr. Erencia Saipweirik did an introduction of herself. 

Acting IC encourages students to go to their classes.  She announced a faculty meeting to be held this 

Friday.  She raised a concern about the number of students on the mid-term deficiency list.  She also 

encourage students to utilize their time wisely, to do their best, and  be successful. 

 

 From Administration, Campus Dean Kind Kanto informed on the Governance Summit which 

was supposed to be held in August 2015, but has been moved to Jan. 4-5, 2016.  The selection 

of participants would be coming from the main office.  The mini-submit for Chuuk Campus staff and 

faculty members would be during the week of Jan. 11-16, 2015.  The venue would be announced 

later.  

CD informs all of the following:   

     The ACCJC accreditation visit would be in March 2016; 

     Thanking those who have been faithful in attending the system-wide committee meetings;  
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There are some members who have not been attending meetings;  

Issues related to committees should be shared with committee representatives from Chuuk Campus.  

For example, concerns related to IT should be shared with John Dungawin and Atkin Buliche, who 

are our representatives on the ITC;  

Contractors would be on campus to do renovations to buildings; 

Electric bill was decreased last month, “thank you” for not abusing;  

“El Ninio” is predicted to take place from January to June 2016.  We should conserve water at home 

and here at the campus. 

  

CD asked from the representatives of the standing committees to share information: 

  *   Student Success Committee:  Ben Bambo, asked question based on “Student Success” 

       In next month’s meeting, Ben will challenge Alton, Lynn, and the new IC.  Ben wants to talk   

       about “student success” beyond the campus, after graduation, what’s next, how do you cope with 

       the new world? Ben also talks about his experience at one of the university he went to. 

       Alton asked stidents in the A.A. Degree program to early register for AR 101. 

        

       Ben Akkin informs that CPUC has tanker to deliver water to residence. 

 HRC – Marylene informs all on the following:  HRC reviewed and recommended that the 

    faculty minimum qualifications be forwarded to Faculty/ Staff Senate for broader community 

    feedback; and Policy 003 – tuition waiver and reduction are in discussion as this is a carry over 

    from where it was left off in last year’s HRC meetings. 

   Also, vacancy announcement for the Instructional Coordinator position is now open. 

  

    CD further informs that HR Specialist will be on leave, so those who needs to meet her, to do so     

    before she’s on leave.  CD thanks everyone for attending.  

 

    SBA President prays for the food provided by SBA. 

 

 All campus meeting adjourned at  1:00 p.m. 
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